TAX COLLECTORS & TREASURER'S ASSOCIATION OF BERGEN COUNTY

Regular Meeting December 8, 2010

At Season's in Washington Township

The December 8, 2010 meeting of the Bergen County Tax Collectors and Treasurers Association was called to order at 12:38 P.M. by President Rebecca Overgaard who welcomed everyone to our Holiday meeting and installation of officers. President Overgaard led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. The Invocation was given by Pat McCormick.

The minutes from the meeting of September 9, 2010 were accepted as presented from those in attendance.

Report of President R. Overgaard: President Overgaard discussed our new website. All meetings will be posted there. We are working on the photo gallery and purchased a new Sony digital camera. The Association needs a volunteer to be our photographer. A webmaster is also needed for the site. She thanked Betty Wiemer, Liz Villano, and Christopher Assenheimer for volunteering in the TCTANJ booth at the League of Municipalities.

Installation of Officers: At this time, President Overgaard was sworn in as President by the Mayor of Old Tappan, Victor Polce. He then swore in the following officers: Mary Jo Gilmour – First Vice President; Anne E. Murphy – Second Vice President; Elizabeth Villano – Third Vice President; Dorothy Siek – Recording Secretary; Christopher Assenheimer – Treasurer; Gennaro Rotella – Corresponding Secretary.

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Assenheimer gave the following report:

Opening Balance TD Bank	\$ 18,142.33
Income	1,265.00
Disbursements	7,363.93
Balance TD Bank as of 12/1/10	\$ 12,043.40
The Treasurer's report was accepted as presented.	

On behalf of the Executive Board, Rebecca Overgaard wished everyone a Happy and Healthy Holiday Season. President Overgaard adjourned the meeting at 1:55 P.M.

Respectively submitted,

Dorothy Siek Recording Secretary